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Yellowstone Country Montana, Inc. (YCMI)
Board of Directors Meeting

Bozeman Chamber of Commerce
August 18, 2020
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

1:15 PM The committee met with Executive Director to discuss annual performance evaluations for ED and Social Media Manager.
BOARD MEETING
Meeting called to order at 2:00 PM by President Anner Marble. 
Roll call taken; quorum in attendance. Introductions.
Motion to approve the June 2020 meeting minutes as presented. 2nd. Motion passes unanimously.

Open Discussion/Public Comment

· Dax Schieffer-Voices of Montana Tourism presented latest information on bed tax collections and industry happenings.
· Glenniss Indreland-TAC
· updates on new and reappointed TAC members
· Marlee Iverson is the Interim MOTBD Administrator
· TAC has formed a task force of council members to review & provide recommendations for a Historic Preservation Grant program—more in TBD
· The TAC Executive Committee is discussing how to move forward with a new tourism strategic plan.
New Business
Executive Director Robin Hoover provided updates for the Cares-Safety Grant: 
· The state has deposited first round of funding for both the distribution and marketing portions of the grant.

· Printed material for distribution currently at printers & will be ready for distribution the week of Aug 24th. ED will coordinate distribution throughout the region.

· Creative and media plan elements received approval, so Windfall will be implementing the safety marketing program the week of Aug 24th.

Tabled/Unfinished Business
No business discussed.
Airport Travel Report
Scott Humphrey provided a report of the current air travel situation:
· July numbers were 46% of the same timeframe in 2019; this is better than the national average of 28%.

· August numbers are on track to be approximately 60% of the same timeframe for 2019.

· The airport is seeing rapid growth in general aviation. The growth is attributed to relocation due to COVID (corporate executives moving to MT as their primary personal/business residence).

· The new section of terminal is due to open in early November.
· JetBlue reports the new Boston & New York flights are maintaining; United Airlines will monitor winter/ski season before making any capacity decisions. 
OFFICER REPORTS

President 
YC in a Minute—round-table discussion of current events & news in each community.
Treasurer 

Monthly budget report reviewed. 
ED reported the FY 20 compliance audit is complet4ed; there is nothing that will be presented to the TAC for action.

ED reported that $10,024.00 in Rollover and $245,538.00 in FY 20 Uncommitted Funds have been allocated to the FY 21 budget. The new FY 21 budget stands at $2,215,735. Reminder from ED that the budget will be adjusted accordingly throughout the year, as actual collections will determine the final budget. 
The BOD discussed the latest “bed tax” reports, which show YC has a decrease of 65% for the 2020 spring quarter (April-June) over the same timeframe in 2019. The decrease is potentially attributed to several COVID pandemic factors: the decrease in revenues during the past several months, possible payment delinquencies by lodging properties, that more visitors are camping/RVing than usual, which generates less revenue than other types of lodging.
Motion to file Treasurer’s Report as presented. 2nd. Motion passes unanimously.

Executive Director 
General & Admin activities:

· MOTBD/Region/CVB webinars weekly (as needed during pandemic), monthly

· Weekly Region/CVB meetings (Thursdays)

· Weekly Bozeman Community meetings (Wednesdays)

· Windfall weekly meetings (Mondays)

· Gallatin & Park Counties Recovery Committee meetings (Wednesdays)

· MOTBD Webinars 6/24, 7/7, 7/16, 7/22, 7/27

· Livingston CVB meeting 7/14

· FY 20 Audit Helena 7/30-31

· FY 20 year-end reporting

· FY 21 budget implementation

· MT Safety grant process & implementation

Upcoming Meetings/Events:

· Begin FY 21 fall & winter marketing implementation

· Begin FY 20 completion report process

· MT Safety grant process continuation

· YC BOD meeting Sept 15

COMMITTEE REPORTS/DISCUSSIONS/ACTIONS
Marketing-Website
Project Status Reports/Updates (Windfall):

· Winter Campaign creative will be ready for board review at Sept. meeting.
· New YC winter video shown
· Safety Grant printed materials & campaign creative presented

· Call Center—the call center will implement approved safety grant scripts

· The website retainer for FY 21 will be used to pay for functionality changes and integrate updates to the site.
Meeting Adjourned at 3:57 PM.

Board Members Present: Dave Andrus, Audy Butler, Seabring Davis, Scott Humphrey, Loretta Hurley, Anner Marble, David O’Connor, Erin O’Connor, Heather Ready, Paul Robertson, Marilyn Short, Charli Smith, Tim Weamer, Spencer Weimar
Absent: -Shari DeSaveur-proxy to Marilyn Short, Chip Hurt-proxy to Seabring Davis
Staff Present:  Robin Hoover, Kali Gillette
Ad Agency Representatives: Windfall staff
